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Greg Jackson

From: Michael Mayes <mmayes007@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 8, 2022 4:18 PM
To: Denise Rosenquist
Subject: Traffic Calming Options

Hi, I live in Long Grove in Country Club estates and drive on Checker often.  The average speed on checker 
when I’m on it is usually around 35-40 mph.  I’ve never personally witnessed unsafe driving.  This seems 
appropriate for a road such as Checker that does not run through a neighborhood.   
 
 The traffic calming initiative there seems a total waste of village resources in the absence of any accident or 
event that shows a true cause for concern.  If there is a spike in traffic accidents on Checker I am unaware of or 
was a car /pedestrian accident, please let me know.  I am not supportive of any measures to further reduce the 
speed or calm traffic in the absence of any such actual data showing actual increases safety risks, rather than 
simply data showing cars exceed the speed limit (which happens everywhere in Illinois). 
 
There are not a lot of homes along Checker, the ones that are there knew they were purchasing property along 
a major road, there appears no danger to pedestrians as they all have large lots with long driveways, and the 
small handful of busybodies complaining about the large number of Long Grove residents that use Checker 
should not get a 1-lane alternating traffic choke because they are unhappy with the speed of cars on the road. 
 
If the Village has extra resources to spare May I recommend increased security measures to stop the brash 
wave of burglaries in our neighborhood?  This is a true emergency that impacts safety that should be 
prioritized.   
 
Again absent a safety issue I do not support further use of village resources on this project. 
 
Best, 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


